
MINUTES OF THE PLUMBING AND FUEL, GAS BOARD MEETING 
PATUXENT BUILDING MIDDLE CONFERENCE ROOM * LEONARDTOWN, MARYLAND 

Wednesday, December 12, 2012 
 
Call to Order 
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Bernard Taylor at 2:10 p.m. Members present were 
Bernard Taylor, Gerald Davis, Richard Montgomery, and Mike Sullivan. Members excused were 
Dwight Mason. Members absent were Sheryl Skrabacz and Donald Johnson. Jada Stuckert was 
also present. 
 
Approval of Minutes: The minutes of July 11, 2012 were approved as presented.  
 
New Business 
 

 Adam Knight License Renewal 
Ms. Stuckert stated Mr. Knight contacted her asking that the Board sign a letter to the 
State supporting the renewal of his Plumbing Inspector License. It was the consensus 
of the Board to approve and sign the letter.  

 
Old Business 
 

 Budget Letter 
The Board reviewed the draft letter regarding the Budget Reduction, Going Green Expo 
and Tri-County Forum. It was the consensus of the Board to approve, sign, and send 
the letter.  
 

 Applebee’s Update 
The Board discussed the violation. It was noted that Mr. Brian Taylor was supposed to 
get back to the Board regarding the person who created the violation. Ms. Stuckert stated 
she spoke with Mr. Brian Taylor and it was Tankless Concepts who did the work and 
there were no permits pulled. Ms. Stuckert stated this was the only information she could 
provide at this time.  

 
Discussion 
Mr. Gerald Davis submitted his resignation letter effective immediately stating time restraints due 
to his employment. Mr. Davis stated he would put in a recommendation with Washington Gas to 
have someone appointed in his place.  
 
Adjournment 
The meeting was adjourned at 3:15 p.m. 
 

________________________ 
Jada Stuckert 

Recording Secretary 
 
Approved in open session: January 9, 2013  
 
 
___________________________ 
Bernard Taylor 
Chairman 
 
 
 


